Office: 2. Atgor Chambers.
Ralph Street.
CLAREMONT. C.P.

24th May, 1963.

The Secretary,
The Liberal Party,
147, Parliament Street,
CAPE TOWN.

Dear Sir,

The Black Sash is proposing to hold a lunch-hour protest meeting in the Drill Hall on the Bantu Laws Amendment Bill during the Third Reading of the Bill.

We are anxious that the meeting should be an representative as possible of all those who believe it to be an unjust and unwise piece of legislation and we should, therefore, be extremely glad if your Organisation would care to send a representative who would sit on the platform.

We plan to have eminent people who will criticise the Bill both from a humanitarian and an economic point of view. Also to have an African who will explain how Africans feel about this legislation.

The exact date of the meeting cannot be arranged until the time of the Third Reading is known.

We will notify you as soon as possible regarding the speakers.

The following organisations have also been approached to send representatives:

Chamber of Commerce Chamber of Industries National Council of Women Inst. of Race Relations All political parties (excluding Nationalists)
Peninsula Church Council
Roman Catholic Church
N.U.S.A.S.
Civil Rights League

Yours sincerely.

MOIRA HENDERSON CHAIRMAN.